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March 4, 2020 

Memo To: Mayor Dave Barrow 
  Chair, Capital Sustainability Steering Committee  

Copy To: Members of Richmond Hill City Council 
  Mary-Anne Dempster, City Manager 
  Executive Leadership Team  
  Grant Taylor, Director, Public Works Operations 

From:  Meeta Gandhi 
Director, Strategy, Innovation and Engagement 

Subject: Civic Precinct Lands – Incremental Maintenance Requirements 

On February 25, 2020, the Capital Sustainability Steering Committee resolved:  

 That the use of the Civic Precinct lands at the southwest corner of Yonge 
Street and Major Mackenzie Drive be determined by the Official Plan 
Review; 

 That subject to the appropriate zoning, the lands be used as passive 
parkland until such time as the Official Plan Review is concluded; and 

 That staff report back to the Sustainability Committee in Q2 2020 on 
incremental capital and operating requirements to maintain the Civic 
Precinct lands as passive parkland. 

This memo responds to the request that staff report back on incremental capital and 
operating requirements. Currently, the City maintains the Civic Precinct lands as 
passive parkland. There are no additional costs to continue maintaining the site in its 
current condition. 

If there are any further questions, please contact Meeta Gandhi at: 

meeta.gandhi@richmondhill.ca. 
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